[image: image3.wmf] 

 

               THE LIGHTHOUSE
Newsletter for September 2018
I will lead the blind by ways they have not known, along unfamiliar paths I will guide them; I will turn the darkness into light before them and make the rough places smooth. These are the things I will do; I will not forsake them. Isaiah 42:16
Message from our pastor
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

I was driving out to Trinity for Sunday Worship, when I noticed something about the about the trees along the way.  It’s ever so slowly starting to change colors! That beautiful color of orange is starting to peek out on the tips of the leaves! Now I’m not sure if it’s surprise because in the back of my mind I’m thinking there must be at least 3 more months of summer left, because summer seemed to just fly by; or if it’s excitement that we are entering my favorite time of the year, fall. Maybe it’s both. 

When the leaves begin to change that means things will also be picking up around the church. It’s a time when we will be getting fired up for faith! With school starting back up this month, plans for Sunday School are being made.  We will be looking for some people who will be willing to teach. Confirmation will be starting back up, in October which is always exciting! 

We will kick off the adult bible study at Zion; and once again and we will be jumping into something new at Trinity, when we begin our study of Luther’s small catechism. 

Three Lakes Lay Academy begins again on Thursdays from September 13, 2018 – October 25, 2018 which is held at Zion from 4-8 pm. In this fall session, we will be studying “The Varieties of Ministry” “Liturgy and Worship” Organizing a Congregation for Ministry. If you’re interested, please contact me for more details and I can get you signed up. 

I know the women of the church have some activities they want to do, so I’m excited to see what they have planned. 

We will also be kicking off an exciting 5-week stewardship ministry “Responding to God’s Grace” on September 16th through October 14th.

For many reasons September has always been my favorite month of the year.  It’s a month where we begin to see beautiful changes in nature and excitement in the church, as we begin new things that will equip us to bring the saving message of Jesus Christ into our community and the world.

May you all have a blessed fall,

Pastor David

Newsletter
The Newsletter for August was not adopted. (
   Noisy Offering

The September Noisy Offering will go to Always Being Made New Campaign
Adult Bible Study     
Trinity Bible Study will be Tuesdays at 6 pm.  

God’s Work, Our Hands
The "God's Work/Our Hands" Event for this 
year will be on September 9th after church.  We will be working at the Hope Chest.  Please help out with this great community effort.
   Blessing of the Backpacks & Teachers
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Sunday, September 2nd:  Teachers & Children 

are invited for the Blessing of the Backpacks & 

Teachers during the service.  Bring your 

backpacks.
Responding to God’s Grace

Stewardship Ministry

God is generous! Wonderful things are happening in our church. God’s Word is being proclaimed and we are sharing our lives together doing Christ’s work in this world. It is all about God’s Grace!

Over the next month our congregation will think together about God’s gifts and our Christian response to this amazing grace. You are asked to come to worship each week. You are also invited to join the bible study on Wednesday evening starting on the 19th of September at 7pm.

On Stewardship Sunday the 14th of October, we will all be asked to make a financial pledge (estimate of giving) for the coming year. We will celebrate God’s generosity! It is important for all of us to reflect on our personal giving to God’s work in this church. How can we grow personally and as a congregation in response to God’s Grace? What is God calling me to give? How does my offering reflect my own belief in a generous God?

A luncheon to celebrate God’s generosity will follow worship, on the 14th of October. You are warmly encouraged to attend.

Our stewardship ministry continues to focus on God. Your generous response will provide the resources to build our ministries together.

God is at work in this congregation, this community, the Northern Great Lakes Synod and the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America.

“ I thank my God every time I remember you, constantly praying with joy in every one of my prayers for all of you, because of your sharing in the gospel from the first day until now. I am confident of this, that the one who began a good work among you will bring it to completion by the day of Jesus Christ.” 





--Philippians 1:3-6

YOU are invited!

Love today's quote at the Galley - if you're not part of the solution, you're part of the problem. Only 16 people at worship today. If our congregation fails to exist, everyone will say "what a shame." If you want us to be there for your funerals, weddings and baptisms, we need to see you there on Sundays too. So easy to be too busy to go to church - yes, we need your financial support, but even more we need your participation in worship, in serving funeral luncheons and hosting soup luncheons, in the fellowship found when working on projects, in group studies, supporting our youth, etc., etc. I'm so grateful Susan has picked me up for church most Sundays this summer and that I am healthy enough to be able to attend worship. Have even helped fold newsletters and prepare crafts for VBS. See you there next Sunday!  Judy Ryerse
Vacation Bible School

Thank you to all who participated.  The kids had a great time!
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God’s word makes you grow!
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Every saint has a past– every sinner has a future!

Anniversaries in September

Sept 3
Ken & Sharon Smith

Sept 16
Susan & Maurice Ekstrom
Sept 21
Merlin & Shannon Doran

[image: image8.jpg]


Sept 21
Mike & Linda Wilkins

Sept 26
Craig & Jeni Therrian

Sept 28
John & Pega Kennedy
Birthdays in September

Sept 10
Zoey Stenson

Sept 12
Brad Therrian

Sept 13
Shannon Huhn

Sept 18
Susan Ekstom
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Paul Shepard
Sept 21
Joshua Feleppa

Sept 23
Jon Olsen

Sept 28
LaRoy Hill
Sept 28
David Tielbar
Sept 29
Jordan Caldwell

Sept 29
Brent Ruff

Baptismal Anniversaries

Sept 1
Jake Dodds

Sept 2
Adam Therrian

Sept 3
Jeff Gamble

Sept 3
Danny Olsen

Sept 12
Taylor St. Onge
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Sept 21
Sandy Feleppa

Sept 21
Eric Therrian

Sept 22
Christian Stenson

Sept 26
Bev Kammers

Sept 29
Craig Therrian
Evergreen Living Center

Barb Lehto

Judy Ryerse
Trinity Worship Families
Sep 2

Rose Family
Sep 9

Movalson Family
Sep 16
    Baron Family
Sep 23

Meeker Family
Sep 30

Chalmers Family
Zion Funeral Committee June-Sept
Team Leader:  Lorraine Graham (643-8419)
Co-leader:  Betsy Turf (643-1512)
Servants for Zion

Ushers & Greeters

Sep 2

Les & Debbie Therrian

Sep 9

Jon & Connie Olsen

Sep 16
    Dave & Rita LaVake

Sep 23

Richard Galor & Ray Wilkins

Sep 30

Merlin & Shannon Doran

Lectors

Sep 2

Lorraine Graham
Sep 9

Dawn Akers
Sep 16
    Sandy Feleppa
Sep 23

Lynn Evans
Sep 30

Fred Feleppa
Communion Assistants

Sep 2

Carol Elmblad
Sep 9

Tammy Shepard
Sep 16
    Emma Feleppa
Sep 23

Steve Christiansen
Altar:  Lorraine Graham
Money Counters:  Sandy & Emma Feleppa
The Usher duties are:

1. Arrive 30 minutes before church  
2. Pass out bulletins and welcome guests

3. Help with the offering and communion

4. Record attendance 

We will be providing the Long Term Care Service on September 16th.  Come and raise a joyful noise!

Council Meetings  
Zion Council – September 12, 2018 – 6:30 pm
Trinity Council – September 18, 2018 – 6 pm
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Zion’s Council Members

President:
Steve Christiansen
       298-1051

Vice-President:
Carol Elmblad
       630-4380

Co-Treasurers:  
Dawn Akers
       643-7552

Co-Treasurers:  
Lana Lennington
       643-6576


Mary Christiansen
       235-6123


Robert Marshall
       643-8936                           

Secretary
   Dena Barker
       430-1460



   Emma Feleppa
       430-8011



   Tammy Shepard
906-984-2064

Trinity’s Council Members

President:  
Jerri Rose
292-5570

Vice-President   Sharon Chalmers
292-5440

Secretary: 
Tracy Movalson
         292-5581

Treasurer: 
Pega Kennedy
292-5633

Co-Treasurer: 
Jim Rose
292-5570

Financial Secretary:  Tom Gustafson
292-5460

WELCA:  
Pega Kennedy
292-5633



John Kennedy
292-5633



Lois Movalson
         292-5581

	Treasurer's Report for Zion

	January 1, 2018 through August 18, 2018

	
	
	
	

	Income:
	
	
	

	
	Amazon Smile Foundation
	22.57
	

	
	Building
	40.00
	

	
	Church Use Income
	685.00
	

	
	General
	37,219.44
	

	
	Fund Raising
	2,519.77
	

	
	Trinity Share
	7,614.24
	

	
	TOTAL
	
	48,101.02

	
	
	
	

	Expenses:
	
	

	
	Administration
	3,769.57
	

	
	Benevolence
	-243.29
	

	
	Church Maintenance
	8,498.12
	

	
	Education
	599.29
	

	
	Parsonage Maintenance
	2,363.28
	

	
	Pastoral
	32,504.84
	

	
	Worship
	2,380.42
	

	
	--To Building Fund
	0.00
	

	
	
	
	49,872.23

	
	
	
	-1,771.21

	***********************************************************

	Thrivent Financial Investment Fund
	
	317.01

	General fund balance:
	
	-1689.83

	Kitchen/Building Fund balance
	
	1923.63

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	General fund owes building fund:
	
	$            40.00 

	General fund owes Mission Endowment fund:
	$      7,995.00 


Zion Lutheran Church

Council Notes for August 13, 2018
Council Members Present:  Pastor Dave, Mary, Steve, Bob, Tammy, Carol and Dawn.  Mark Elmblad attended as a Stewardship Committee member.

Steve called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.
Pastor opened with devotions and prayer.
Old Business:
A.  Pastor's Report: 
1.  Vacation Bible School went well.

2.  Vitality Surveys will be submitted on Wednesday.

3.  Lana Lennington has stepped down from the Stewardship 
Committee and Pastor is seeking a replacement member.

B.  Treasurer's Report:
1.  Dawn presented the Treasurer's report and we are still about 
$3,000 short of what we need to meet bills.   Fred requested 
a check from the Endowment Fund for $5,000 as per the 
August 5, 2018 congregational decision to utilize these 
funds. . Report was discussed and approved.

C.  Secretary's Report:  
1.  No report was available for review.   Steve summarized 
meeting the meeting discussions and outcomes and the 
report was approved.
D.  Church/Parsonage Maintenance.  
1.  Bob is working on getting the new lights installed in the 
Church as well as new ceiling fans.   He is hopeful that can 
happen next week.  Thanks again to all who "bought a light 
bulb"!

2.  Pastor reported that there was a gas smell in the new 
addition, and that Semco was called and discovered a burner 
was malfunctioning and it was turned off.  The burner will 
need to be fixed or replaced before fall heating season is 
here.

3.  Water heater in parsonage is leaking.  Bob will check out 
some low cost alternatives and look for a solution.
New Business:

A.  We will submit Church information and a picture of Zion to 
the Chamber of Commerce publication on local 
organizations and businesses for 2019.  Steve will contact 
Lorraine to develop the ad.

B.  We talked about the "God's Work/Our Hands" Event for this 
year.  We agreed that the activity would be to work at the 
Hope Chest after service on Sunday, September 9.  A note 
will be put in the weekly bulletins and the monthly 
newsletter.

C.  Stewardship Campaign for this Fall.   We spent a good 
amount of time discussing stewardship and decided to go 
with a 6 week program developed by former Bishop Skrenes 
called "Response at Worship".   Pastor David, Mark 
Elmblad, Bob Marshall, and Steve Christiansen will meet on 
Wednesday, August 22 at 5:30 to develop the timeline, 
newsletter articles, congregational letters, bulletin inserts 
and other details of the program.  More to come.

D.  Next Church Council Meeting:  Wednesday September 12 
at 6:30.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:40 p.m. following the Lord’s Prayer.
Respectfully submitted:  Mary Christiansen

Trinity Lutheran Church 

Council Minutes
August 21, 2018

Present:  Pastor Dave, Jerri and Jim Rose, Pega and John Kennedy, Tracy Movalson, Lois Movalson, Sharon Chalmers, and Tom Gustafson
Meeting began at 6:20pm
Opening:  Pastor read Mark 1:1 Beginning of the Good News of Jesus Christ.
Pastors Report:  Vacation Bible School went well. Pastor’s foreign exchange student is here! August 22nd Pastor will be at Pastors’ meeting in Newberry with the Bishop “State of the Churches” discussion. 
Secretary’s Report was read and approved.

Treasurer’s Report was read and approved.

Financial Secretary’s Report was read and approved.
Old Business:

Thank you letter from Multiple Sclerosis Society for memorial donation to Jackie Rippett.
We will make our second installation to scholarships to Warburg and Northern Great Lakes Synod as part of our three year commitment. 
New Business:

Discussed our agenda for our meeting with Sacred Partners Nordic Heritage group. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:10pm
Respectfully Submitted,

Tracy Movalson

Secretary
Prayer List
If you would like someone added to the prayer list, please fill out a yellow card or call the church)

Mary Belonga, Dave & Lois Movalson, Barb Lehto, Bev Kammers, Eunice Therrian, Craig Therrian, Shirley Winberg, Richard Galor, Judy Ryerse, Cindy Hendricks,  Carol Litzner, Holly Lester, Sandy Huskey, Jim & Jerri Rose, Bill & Sandy Tielbar, Walter & Jane Puccio, Carol & John Watson, Mike & Linda Wilkins, Larry Hopper, David Lloyd, Donna Harju, Tom Beaudoin, Terri Hill, Merlin Doran (Merlin’s father), Gayle Kaminsky Pande, Ann Blaine, Mary Ellen Reavie, Sylvia Richards, Jackie Jacobson, Krista MacArthur, Nancy Hardy, Bill & Ann Anderson, Pastor Joe, Sam, Dorothy Pechta and Chase Hancock
Contact Information
Pastor David Tielbar may be reached at 906-984-2051 or at david.tielbar6@gmail.com.  In an emergency, you can reach the Pastor’s cell phone at (563) 880-4512
Church telephone: 906-643-7870  -  Answering machine

The secretary will usually be in the office on Tuesday and Thursday mornings from 9 – 12
The website is at http://zionstignace.com/home.html
Find us on facebook at 
· " 

www.facebook.com/zionstignace  

Email:  ziontrinity950@gmail.com
Zion Evangelical Lutheran Church and Trinity Lutheran Church are congregations of the Northern Great Lakes Synod and the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America.
Trinity’s Sunday Service is at 9 a.m.
Zion’s Sunday Service is at 11 a.m.[image: image1.png]
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